Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

Newsletter



Date: 1 February 2023 Term: 1 Volume: 1





CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Thursday 2 February

• Choir rehearsals Year 4-6 8.00am

Friday 3 February Monday 6 February Tuesday 7 February

• Uniform Shop Open 8.45am—9.00am

Wednesday 8 February

Canteen reopens

Thursday 9 February

Canteen Open

Friday 10 February

Canteen Open
 Monday 13 February
 Tuesday 14 February
 Wednesday 15 February

Canteen Open

CANTEEN
CLOSED WEEK 1 2023
REOPENS WEEK 2
WEDNESDAY 8 FEBRUARY 2023

Welcome

Welcome back everyone. Welcome to our new students and their families. I hope you will love Camboon as much as we all do. Our school and community are very welcoming and supportive and I look forward to getting to know you. I hope everyone had wonderful holidays and that your kids had a great first day at school today. I was very happy to see so many family members at our school this morning and I loved being able to have a quick chat. I am looking forward to a wonderful year full of amazing learning, activities, events and fun!

Communication

The start of a school year is often and can be stressful. Our aim is to ensure that we have open and clear communication to ensure our students are safe, happy and learning. Our main form of communication is via Connect. We use this for whole school and classroom communication, including Reporting to Parents. It is therefore, very important that you know how to use Connect and if you are having issues, you simply need to contact the lovely ladies in the front office via email camboon.ps@education.wa.edu.au. They will be happy to assist. We also asked that if you have changed your

email address, you notify the school office as soon as possible. Obviously people who are having trouble won't be able to read this so please help us by asking other parents if they get the Connect messages and advise them to come to the office if they need help. We appreciate your support in this.

Parking

A Connect message was sent out yesterday with reminders and a City of Bayswater pamphlet. I hope that this year I won't see any parents using the carparks for drop-off or pick-up!

Staffing

Welcome back to our amazing staff and welcome to Camboon to all our new staff. I thank each staff member for their valuable input over the last 2 days in planning for this year and for all their hard work and preparation for the new school year, to benefit our students, families and the community. I am very proud to lead Camboon Primary School with our dedicated and passionate staff.

Janice Cuculoska—Principal

Medication

A reminder to parents of students who have medication such as EpiPens, to please return them to the office for the new school year.

We also remind parents about asthma and anaphylactic plans, which should be updated yearly and a copy given to the school office. Forms can be collected from the school office.

2023 Pupil Free Days

The School Board approved our 2023 Staff Development Days. These days are when students do not attend school, so that staff can meet to plan and complete professional learning as a whole school team. The 2023 dates are:

Monday 24 April Monday 17 July Friday 22 September

Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at Camboon Primary School.

Should you require information regarding school holiday

programs please visit their website or the school office or phone 0456 857 463. FOR SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PROGRAMS, PLEASE REFER TO THEIR WEBSITE



Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9218 1400

Music News

Kaya! My name is William Ferrier, and I am the new Music Teacher at Camboon Primary School. My role is to pass on theoretical and performance-based musical skills aligned with the curriculum to the students. They are very keen to express themselves and I hope to guide their energy into knowledgeable music terms and performance. I look forward to continuing my teaching journey at Camboon Primary School and instilling an appreciation for music within the students. If you have any questions, feel free to see me in the music room 8 am - 8:40 am from Wednesday to Friday.

Choir

Students in Years 4 - 6 are welcome to express their in interest in the school choir. Rehearsals for Year 4, 5 and 6 students will begin this Thursday 2 February in the Music Room from 8.00 - 8.45am. If your child loves singing and would like to perform in the school choir in 2022 please encourage them to come along. Students can attend until Week 5 before they are asked to make a commitment to participate for the whole year. The school choir will perform at the ANZAC, Music and Christmas Assemblies at school.

Gifted and **Talented** About programs

Discover a world of opportunities in our Gifted and Talented Programs. Gifted and Talented Secondary Selective Entrance programs provide the opportunity for exceptionally able students to study

pm WST.

Gifted and Talented applications close Applications for the 2024 intake close 11:59

in learning environments that challenge, inspire and empower them to excel every day.

Students in Gifted and Talented programs learn with-like minded peers, following an enriched curriculum designed for their needs, delivered by teachers with expert skills and knowledge. Access is provided to universities, industry bodies and mentoring programs with opportunities to take part in national and international competitions.

The selection process starts when students are in Year 5, testing in Year 6, with placement starting from Year 7. Limited vacancies may also be available for entry into years 9, 10 and 11 only.

Please refer here https://www.education.wa.edu.au/giftedand-talented for further information.

P&C Messages

Welcome back to the 2023 school Year.

Uniform Shop

We wish to advise that our P&C Uniform Shop will be open every Tuesday morning from 8.45am o 9.00am during the school term, thanks to Sam, our P&C Uniform Shop Volunteer.

Download our Uniform Order form as of June 2022 Parents register/login QuickCliq

Online orders will be delivered to students' classrooms twice a week.

Canteen—Tastebuds

Please be advised that the Canteen will be closed Week 1 of 2023, and will reopen on Wednesday 8 February. Please ensure that you send sufficient food and lunch for your children on these days.

Thank you from the Ukrainian Association of WA

The Ukrainian Association of Western Australia would like to officially thank the students, teachers, administration and P&C Association. Thank you for wrapping and sorting all the presents for Ukrainian orphans living in Lviv in the "Zhurine" orphanage. Many items were also distributed to displaced Ukrainian children living in Perth through the Kozak Dance Christmas performance.

The gifts arrived on January 20 to Lviv, with the financial help of Aquinas College and a few other private colleges around Perth who paid for transportation to Ukraine. We received photographs from Ukraine to share the joy with

This is where Lviv is located in Ukraine.









Apply now

Apply for our **Gifted and Talented** Secondary Selective Entrance programs

Applications close

Sunday 12 February 2023

Shaping the future



Bring out your child's exceptional creativity and academic talent with our unique Gifted and Talented programs.

Our academic, arts and languages programs offer learning environments that challenge, inspire and empower children to excel and thrive.

Programs are hosted at select public secondary schools, and include a fully selective academic school and an arts college.

Your child will learn with like-minded peers and be taught by expert teachers and mentors who will extend and enrich their studies.

If your child is in Year 5 in 2022, you can apply now for entry into Year 7 in 2024. Limited places may also be available for children entering Years 9, 10 and 11 in 2024.

Apply online: education.wa.edu.au/giftedandtalented



Contact us: 9264 4307 qtsu@education.wa.edu.au





Want to prepare your kids for a healthy future?

BETTER HEALTH PROGRAM

The Better Health Program is a free, 10-week program for you and your child.

Each week we discuss topics including good nutrition, forming positive habits, becoming a healthier family and being physically active.

The program comes in two formats

Online – complete fun, online sessions with your child and a weekly call with your own personal health coach.

In a group – attend 2-hour group sessions with your child, once a week in a local venue. Participate in family learning sessions, games and physical activity for your child.

In both programs, you receive a bunch of free support tools along the way and a reward at the end!





@betterhealthprogram

Sign up today!

www.betterhealthprogram.org

1300 822 953



BETTER HEALTH CO.